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Issue No. 11

                          


           PROVINCIAL COUNCIL OF SOCIAL AFFAIRS

of CANADIAN UNION OF PUBLIC EMPLOYEES (CUPE)

March 27, 2007

CONTRIBUTIONS THAT WILL BE DEDUCTED ON THE MARCH 30, 2007 RETROACTIVITY PAYMENT FOR GROUP INSURANCE PLANS
Several contributions to group insurance plans are based on a percentage of your earnings. It is the case specifically for additional life insurance coverage and all long-term salary insurance plans.

For salaried employees covered by the FTQ Collective Agreement since November 21, 2001

No contribution to insurance coverage deducted on retroactivity.

Indeed, according to the FTQ Collective Agreements, the long-term salary insurance is paid by the Employer.

As for the additional life insurance coverage, surpluses we have in this plan are allowing us to absorb the costs without having to contribute on the retroactivity payments received and this even though premiums have increased.

For those not covered by the FTQ Collective Agreement between November 21, 2001 and May 14, 2006, or the date the new CUPE-FTQ Collective Agreement became effective

Contributions will be deducted for this period for insurance plans that the employee had and based on a percentage of the salary.

This is the decision taken by all unions representing these salaried employees in the past.

Of course, since May 14, 2006, the CUPE-FTQ Collective Agreement applies to all our members. Consequently, no contributions will be deduced from retroactivity payments for insurance plans from this date until February 18, 2007.

Claude Turcotte

Secretary General
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